
Sheshequin Township

 

Minutes

October 16, 2023 Regular Meeting

Chairman Lafy opened the meeting at 6:30pm  

Attendees, Chairman Kurt D. Lafy, Vice Chairman, Aaron Holdren and member John Smith along with 

Secretary, Lori Kepner.  Three guests were present.   Ronald Rogers, Dustin Bishop and Andy Bishop.   

Dustin and Andy Bishop were here to discuss a possible road project on Bald Mountain Road.  They 

would like to propose to open up the west side of Bald Mountain Road.  If that end of the road were to 

be a year round road it would benefit Bishops with their entrance and exit to their pit.  It would reduce 

the traffic along Middle Road and Creek Road as well.  It is now a no winter maintenance road.  There 

was much discussion and the Board would like to consider the project if Bishops are willing to pay for 

most of the project.  Ronald Rogers was present to discuss the solar ordinances and the proposal 

antenna towers that were discussed a few years ago.  Lafy updated Rogers on the Solar Ordinance issues

and what he has proposed to the local, county and state representatives.  The Antenna Towers haven’t 

been brought up to the township for a few years now. 

Smith made a motion to approve the September 18th, 2023 Regular meeting minutes.  Holdren 

Seconded.  2 Yeas Holdren abstained.

The road master provided a Verbal road report.  They are working on road repairs and will continue to 

work on other roads that need attention.   

There is nothing new to report on the EMC, the Fire Dept., or web site.  Lafy updated the board on the 

meetings he has had on the Solar Ordinances.  There is nothing new with the township Facebook page.   

Holdren moved to accept the treasurer’s report, Smith seconded.  3 Yeas.  

Our next meeting will be on November 20th, 2023 at 6:30pm.    

Executive Session called at 7:28pm by Lafy.  At 7:35pm Lafy motioned to come out of executive session.  

The Executive Session was called to discuss employee matters.  At this time the Board worked on a 

proposed budget.  Kepner will draft the proposed budget for the board to review at the November 20th, 

2023 Township Meeting.  

The meeting was adjourned at 7:38pm.

Minutes prepared by Lori Kepner, Secretary 


